
 

Possibility of reopening cases concerning proof of retaining Danish 

citizenship based on a judgment from the European Court of Justice 

 

Read the official announcement here. 

Please refer to the Minister for Immigration and Integration's briefing to the 

Danish Parliament (Folketinget) on the judgment and its legal effects here (in 

Danish).  

Read the judgment from the European Court of Justice of 5 September 2023 in 

case C-689/21 here  (in Danish). 
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